Congratulations and Some Thoughts and Thank Yous
Good Day everyone:  Congratulations to Albert Waldbauer on his selection for Honorary Life Membership in the Superannuated Teachers of Saskatchewan.  Albert’s tireless efforts in the Yorkton community as well as his contributions at the local and provincial level of the STS have been recognized.  He has helped out with local service clubs and has held several positions in his church including Deacon, Reader, Trustee, Treasurer, Bible School Teacher and Choir member.  He has served as Vice-President, President, Past President and Newsletter Editor and contributor as well as photographer for our local chapter.   Albert has also served as our delegate at the provincial AGM for several years and has been involved in documenting provincial curling and bowling events.  Albert will be inducted at the provincial AGM which has been rescheduled for November 4th and 5th in Saskatoon.  Congratulations Albert on a well deserved honour.
On Friday April 24, Premier Moe outlined a program to gradually return the province to normal operation.  We need to do our part, which I am pleased to report we have been doing.  I recently spoke to Sunil Pandila, our STS President, and he advised me that his conversations with chapter presidents indicated that none of our members have been infected with the virus.  So my first thank you goes to each one of you who have done your part by either staying at home or minimizing the number of times you have left home.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Of course we could not do that unless many people go to work every day to provide us with the services that we need.  Many of us have family and/or friends who are providing essential services every day.  Health care workers, truck drivers, grocery workers, law enforcement personnel, first responders, workers in the agricultural industry, animal care workers, take out restaurant cooks, workers at the utilities … the list goes on.  Thank you for your efforts.
In stressful times like this it is good to experience some positive news or to be entertained by something funny or unique.  So I want to acknowledge Sheldon Knoll for his contribution to our website.  His postings are thoughtful and entertaining.  Thank you Sheldon for your efforts.  
Thank you to everyone who is volunteering to get groceries and supplies for those of us who are shut in.  We all know someone who is doing that, or perhaps you are one of those volunteers.  
I know that this is a terrible time for some families who have lost loved ones.  My thoughts and sympathies go out to those families.  It is difficult to see the positive side of things during this time of uncertainty and anxiety.  Yet there are many things to be grateful for. Here are a few that come to mind and I invite you to think of others as you read through my ramblings.
Mother earth is getting a rest.  Most countries are affected by COVID-19.  With the exception of supply line transportation, much of the world has come to a grinding halt.  Fewer cars, airplanes, buses, trains and ships moving about result in much less pollution.
A friend once told me “A busy life is an unexamined life.”  This hiatus of normal activities has given us a chance to pause and reflect on our lives:  our family relationships, our spirituality, our priorities.
This time in “captivity” has given me an appreciation for the freedom that we enjoy most of the time and, in my case, take for granted.  Go wherever you want, whenever you want to!
I am also grateful that our politicians can generally agree as to what needs to get done during this pandemic.  One only has to look at our neighbours to the south to observe politicians behaving badly.
This crisis has reinforced a personal belief:  I am grateful for what I have – and for what I don’t have! 
The forced time at home has given me a chance to play my guitar on a regular basis.  No excuse that I don’t have any time to practice!  I am presently two weeks into an online course and learning many new things.  The time has also allowed me to complete some long overdue projects.  Not nearly as many as I could have, but at least some are getting done.  It reminds me of what an elderly gentleman said to me once:  “I get up in the morning with nothing to do, and by supper time I’m only half done!”
I want to end with a worn out but appropriate cliché.  “There is light at the end of the tunnel.”  Many of us are anxious about when this will end and what life will be like. We will return to some sort of normal as we gradually open our economy.  It is important that we follow the guidelines that our government has set out for us. We will eventually get there.
I am attaching information sheets sent to me by the provincial STS.  The topics are:   grocery shopping without going to the store, and the use of non-medical masks.
Take care and be safe.
Doug Ingham
President



